

15 June 2022

Dear Residential Care residents and families

Further to our previous communications we wanted to provide an update on the status of the outbreak in the Riverview and Rosebank wings.

## Riverview Wing

Following the completion of all required testing and in consultation with the Public Health Unit we are very pleased to advise that on Saturday, NSW Public Health authorised deisolation of this wing.

We immediately advised Riverview residents and contacted their families about this approval to ensure they were able to leave the wing and enjoy the magnificent weekend weather.

We would like to sincerely thank all Riverview residents for their cooperation during the isolation of the wing to help to bring the cases in this wing to an end as quickly as possible.

## Rosebank Wing

The management of the outbreak in Rosebank continues with a further two residents testing positive since Saturday. The good news is that the first four positive residents have now been re-classified as 'recovered' by the Public Health Unit, leaving three active cases.

Due to the nature of care provided in Rosebank it is difficult for residents to isolate and this has proven to be the challenge in this area. We are fortunate to have a very dedicated team of care staff who are ensuring all residents are receiving excellent care and attention with all doing well.

As we continue to manage this outbreak, we do so in close collaboration with the Public Health unit and the Commonwealth Department of Health.

Once again, we thank all our affected residents and families for their patience and kindness to our staff as we work to bring this outbreak to a close as soon as possible.

Please share with family and friends who may not be on our mailing list.

Kind regards

Kelli Potts

EXECUTIVE MANAGER
OPERATIONS & FINANCE